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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,
My time with you is drawing rapidly to a close. Little did I imagine when I came to St Columba’s to serve as Locum Minister towards the end of October 2010 that I would still be here in March 2015. Despite the marathon, I have found my journey with you at times frustrating but mostly fulfilling, and now I am pleased to hand over the reins of leadership to your new minister, the Rev Chris Vermeulen.

Throughout my time with you I have been ably supported on behalf of the Presbytery by two diligent Interim Moderators, Jim Teasdale and Scott Cameron; I took over from Scott only last December, so I can take no credit for the outcome of the search for a new minister; and again I have been teamed with Jim when he took over recently as Interim Moderator in Fairlie.

However, most of the work done in filling the vacancy must be attributed to the determination of the Nominating Committee who were pleased in the end to nominate with enthusiasm the Rev Chris. 

There are also those within the congregation who kept St Columba’s functioning to good effect. John, our redoubtable Session Clerk, always led from the front. He appeared to involve himself in everything that was happening from organising Fetes and Fayres to Saturday Lunches, even moving furniture to accommodate groups using our premises. With him I record my thanks in appreciation of the work carried forward to good effect by the elders, not least Donald, our very able Treasurer, who kept strict control over our finances, and Millar who brought his consummate skill to ensure the good order and functioning of the building.

Brian, the backroom boy, my weekly contact in preparing the Orders of Service for each Sunday and being alert to the general administration of the congregation, made that aspect of my life straightforward. The fact that we both hail from Dumfries and Galloway made our conversations both intriguing and nostalgic.

Church officer Charlie was always around to do more than was required of him; and many others who carried out their duties devotedly are deserving of my appreciation.

I will carry with me good memories of the Choir’s participation in worship; of the Prayer Group whose commitment to the needs of many through prayer was a special involvement; the flourishing Guild whose company I enjoyed from time to time; the ‘Fish and Chip’ social gatherings which were always great fun; the troubadours who sang their hearts out for residents in local Nursing Homes; the Peregrines who led me a merry dance once; and the Young Church who kept me on my toes most Sunday mornings – not only did we had good fun together, I hope something of the faith rubbed off on them. I am indebted to all who have served so effectively throughout my time in leadership of the organisations and in their commitment to St Columba’s.

My one regret was the loss of our organist, Andrew McGarva. I know full well that some had serious difficulties with Andrew, but I enjoyed a good working relationship with him. Much as I have enjoyed working with Alastair Massey who has, like me, become something of a fixture in St Columba’s. I am extremely grateful to him not only for his playing ability but for his friendship. Thankfully, the good I feel about St Columba’s far outweighs any disappointment I may have experienced.

My greatest debt is to the congregation who have been a great support to me and to Laura as we have journeyed together with you. Laura and I have made many friends in St Columba’s and we will carry away many cherished thoughts of good times shared and we are sure we will hear good news emanating from the place and the people whose company we had come to appreciate and enjoy.

Lastly, I reserve a very special place in my heart for those whose weddings I have been privileged to solemnise; those whose children I have been pleased to baptise; and those with whom I have travelled through the sadness of bereavement. You are all very special to me.

May you know God’s richest blessing as your journey of faith continues to unfold; and thank you for the many blessings we have found in you all.

God bless,

Bill Armstrong
ST COLUMBA HOLY WEEK/EASTER SERVICES 2015
Palm Sunday, 29th March, 11.30am: Palm Sunday Praise

Good Friday, 3rd April, 10.00am: Walk of Witness
Saturday, 4th April, 2.00-3.00pm: Prayer Vigil in the Mactaggart Chapel
Easter Day, 5th April, 8.30am: Easter Sunrise at Aubrey
Easter Day, 5th April, 11.30am: Easter Praise
WORSHIP CALENDAR: March / Eastertide 2015
Sunday 15th March 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - "Presentation of Long Service Certificates"
3.00pm: Service at Haylie House Nursing Home, Irvine Road
Sunday 22nd March  at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
Sunday 29th March (Palm Sunday) at 11.30am: Rev Chris Vermeulen 

Good Friday 3rd April at 10.00am: Walk of Witness from St Columba's Episcopal to the War Memorial

Saturday 4th April from 2.00pm - 3.00pm: Prayer Vigil in the Mactaggart Chapel

Sunday 5th April (Easter Day)

8.30am: Service at Aubery Point 

11.30am: Easter Day Worship - Rev Chris Vermeulen

DATES TO NOTE:

Saturday 21st March: Concert in the Church with the Glasgow Light Opera Club at 7.30pm.
Thursday 26th March: Service of Induction of Rev Chris Vermeulen followed by a Welcome Social at 7.00pm.
Wednesday 8th April: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

A PRAYER FOR LENT

Lord Jesus Christ,

in this season as we journey with our Lord to the cross

help us to discern what we must lay down

and what we must take up,

what we must end

and what we must begin;

Give us the grace to lead a disciplined life

that at the end of our Lenten journey

we may see the glory of your resurrection;

AMEN.

PRAYER CORNER

During March please remember in prayer:

· All those who are imprisoned, whether justly or unjustly, and for their families

· Those who suffer for and are persecuted for their faith in Christ

· Nations where violence, terror and aggression are commonplace

· For all those in our own community who carry their crosses and burdens without thought to themselves as they care for others, or struggle with illness

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Friday 10th April, between 11.00am and 11.30am, to uplift suitable goods. (Please note change of day and time.) The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.
CHRISTIAN AID LENT LUNCHES

The Lent Lunches continue until Wednesday 25h March.  As usual, they will be held in the Clark Memorial Hall from 12.00noon to 1.30pm.  Please come along and enjoy the lunch and good company.  The cost is a minimum donation of £3.00.

Karen Anderson will be selling tickets for the lunches. 
Jean Jackson

CHURCH REGISTER

NEW MEMBERS
By Certificate of Transference

11th Feb  -   Mrs H Edwards, 40 Cumbrae Court, Nelson Street. 

By Special Resolution of the Kirk Session
11th Feb  -   Mrs W Collins, 26 Auchenmaid Drive. 

11th Feb  -   Mr C Delussey, 25 St Columba Court, Court Street. 

We welcome them to the fellowship of St Columba’s Parish Church

DEATHS
  3rd Feb -   Mrs A Carnduff, 9 Park View.

16th Feb -   Mrs M Hunter, 23 Middleton Drive.

22nd Feb -   Mr  I H Kemp, 11 Barr Crescent.

28th Feb -    Mrs M O'Keefe, 1 Hutton Park Crescent.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

15th Mar -  Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy,  Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

22nd  Mar -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 29th Mar - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.
   5th Apr - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

Last month we met and played table tennis at our first meeting which was great fun. Fulton came and talked to us about the structure and history of the Church of Scotland at our 2nd meeting. This was requested due to some of our group wanting to find out more about how a new minister was appointed and how the various levels of the church worked together. Fulton made it very interesting and managed to answer all our questions!

Our remaining meetings in March are a film night on the 16th and 30th tbc.

Alison Tunnicliff

YOUNG CHURCH
Thank you for your continuing donations for the North Ayrshire Foodbank. 110 items were donated in February. Up to date shopping lists will be available each Sunday at the door or on the church or the foodbank website. 

Our older two groups the GiG (Growing in God) and JJ's (Jesus Juniors) now have their new hoodies with their group badges on. Look out for them on a Sunday around the church. We had a successful joint games night for both groups at the end of last month and are planning to continue this on a monthly basis as well as continuing our twice a month GiG evening supper meetings.

We are currently laying out a badminton court in the hall and are looking forward to using it at our next games night.

Alison Tunnicliff

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

On Friday 27th March we will be going to see “Half a Sixpence” at Barrfields.  The cost of a ticket is £13.00 (sorry no concessions on a Friday night).  

If you would like to join us, there is a list on the notice board for anyone wishing to attend.

Jean Jackson
K.I.T CLUB
Time flies by, Easter will be here soon and the Guild will be finishing for its Summer break. It has been a good year at the Guild thanks to Christine and her Committee.

We are hoping to restart the K.I.T. Club again on MONDAY 13th APRIL and meeting every second Monday as usual between 1.30pm and 3.30pm. We are looking forward to seeing you all again and it would be really nice to see some new faces as well.

I'm afraid Sheena will not be with us  on Monday 13th as she is hoping to go into hospital on Friday 10th April to have a replacement knee operation. (Good luck Sheena).

However Irene, Jim and myself will be there to welcome you all back again.

DON'T FORGET MONDAY 13th  APRIL, 1.30pm.

Eileen Rankin.

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE
The first concert is on 21st March at 7.30pm when the Glasgow Light Opera Company will be performing songs from the shows.   The Glasgow Light Opera Co. is well known for the productions of musicals which are normally held in the King's Theatre, Glasgow.

This promises to be a great start to the season and tickets priced at £10 are available from the Information Bureau in the Main Street or members of the committee.

It is hoped that the Heritage Centre will re-open in the Spring and the Board is meeting shortly to discuss arrangements.   Further information will be given in the Order of Service and the next edition of Landmark. 

Ken Welch

MESSY CHURCH
Following the success of our Christmas Messy Church, the Mission, Outreach and Learning Committee are holding an Easter Messy Church on Saturday 28th March from 4.00 to 6.00pm. The success of the Christmas event was partly due to the help and support of members of the congregation and once again we would appreciate the help of anyone who is free and willing, on the 28th March. If you can help please speak to me any Sunday or telephone me on 673505.

Gillian McEleny

A RUSTY NAIL

I ran a nail into my hand,

The wound was hard to heal;

So bitter was the pain to stand

I thought how it would feel,

To have spikes thrust through hands and feet,

Impaled by hammer beat.

Then hoisted on a cross of oak

Against the sullen sky,

With all about the jeering folk

Who joyed to see me die;

Die hardly in insensate hear,

With bleeding hands and feet.

Yet was it not that day of Fate,

Of cruelty insane,

Climaxing centuries of hate

That woke our souls to pain!

And are we not the living seed

Of those who did the deed!

Of course, with thankful heart I know

We are not fiends as then;

And in a thousand years or so

We may be gentle men.

But it has cost a poisoned hand,

And pain beyond a cry,

To make me strangely understand

A Cross against the sky.

Robert Service

TREASURER’S REPORT

Donald Wallace, Church Treasurer, gave a report on the financial affairs of the Church at the recent Annual Stated Meeting.  An extract from the Trustees’ Annual Report for 2014 is enclosed in this edition of Landmark.

LANDMARK
Articles for inclusion in the April edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 25th March at the latest.  The April edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 5th April.  
Brian Jackson

Church Manager
